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LETTER FROM THE NEW PLEA PRESIDENT

by D. Fred McCormick, Incoming PLEA President

Greetings, PLEA Members and Park Law Enforcement Professionals,

It is truly an honor for me to have been appointed the new President of P.L.E.A. I am excited about the new challenges
ahead. My commitment as President will be to increase our membership through recruitment and outreach. We have
highly motivated board members on our membership committee dedicated to strengthening our numbers.

I want to express my sincere thanks to our host agencies, Cleveland Metroparks and Lake Metroparks, for the 2008
Park Law Enforcement Conference in Cleveland. I be

lieve that our annual conferences are one of our primary
strengths. The conferences provide an opportunity for
continued education in contemporary methods for policing
our parks. They also provide a valuable opportunity for park
law enforcement professionals from around the country to
network and share their experiences.

I would like to take a moment and welcome the new Execu

tive Board: Larry Habegger as Vice President, John Nesbit
as Secretary, and Dale Steele as our Treasurer. Larry will be
chairing the Membership Committee, John the Education
Committee, Dale the Awards Committee, and Larry Brown-
lee the Past President's Committee.

Welcome our new Board Members: Reginald McCrary from
the Forest Preserve District of Will County Police Department
and Tom Wakolbingerfrom the Forest Preserve District of
DuPage County.

With the generous contributions of time and effort from Chuck Shelton, our webmaster, we have been able to reach
out to many new members. A special thank you to our Executive Director, Carl Nielsen, for his continued leadership,
guidance, and dedication to our organization.

I encourage our members to submit articles of interest to Chief Mike Burko, our Newsletter Editor, for publication in
upcoming editions. Check out the discussion board on our website for any issues concerning park law enforcement.
This is a useful communication tool. There are many new and exciting ideas being planned for the future. We are
exploring a web-based seminar, new technologies in web conferencing, and additional educational sessions for the
conferences. We are expanding by adding new state chapters. There are other ideas in the works that will be shared as
they are developed. Members should submit any new ideas or suggestions. The success of your organization is deter
mined by your input. We want to know what P.L.E.A. can do for you.

In conclusion, I would encourage you to become active and supportive for P.L.E.A Now is the time to start making ar
rangements for the upcoming P.L.E.A. Conference in St. Louis, Missouri. The tentative dates are March 23rd through the
27th, 2009.,

D. Fred McCormick

Fred McCormick
























